

DMHA Monthly Meeting

November 15, 2022

In Attendance: Smokie Williams, Sarah Williams, Tatiana Tepppek, Amanda Brockhoff, Kim McKnight, Cathy Robinson, Deb Gertsma, Nichol Buckley, Jackie Smith, Crystal Peters, Erin McKay, Jon Andre, Brian Christensen, Mark Hahn, Lorna Godard, Glen Godard, Michelle Page, Leslie Raniseth, Randi Babb, Kyle Marek, Jeff Resch

Called to order: 7:03 p.m.

Adoption of agenda: Amanda adopted, 2nd by Cathy

Adoption of meeting minutes: Kim adopted, 2nd by Cathy

President's report: Tiering is done, all is going well.

Treasurer's report: Read by Leslie. All team accounts are set up. Some team away tournaments are paid for out of main account but will be adjusted as home tournaments are completed. Provost meat orders are in, and final amount made will come later. Leslie adopted report as read, 2nd by Nichol.

CAHL report: Tiering went well, all teams are happy with where they ended up. Hockey Alberta sent out a letter regarding social media issues with teams/players, please go over with teams about proper use of social media. Hockey Alberta is also cracking down on rule 11 (misconduct). They are also visiting associations making sure that they are following the ½ ice rules for associated age groups. Jackie reminded everyone to follow the chain of command with regarding CAHL representatives, do not just jump straight to the top. Also, a reminder when filling out game sheets, if you are not sure please do not just guess as fines are being handed out for improper documentation, please ask for help if needed.

Ag Society report: New president Brad Christensen, and new vice president is Kellie McKensie.

Arena Manger report: Everything is going well. The mini stick arena in the back corner of arena was built and kids are making good use of it.

Referee report: There have been a few incidents, Brian gently reminded everyone if there are issues to please use Brian as the go between. The U9 tournament is also being held this following weekend and there will be a lot of refs being used as this is a 20-team tournament.

Merchandise report: 60 orders were placed and are ready to be picked up in the small meeting room. The new jerseys are in, and all teams are using them. The new Jersey bags just arrived and will be handed out to the teams. All the old jerseys are boxed up, will keep the old U13 set. The old U18 jerseys will be kept for parents to wear for playoffs and other important games, if an alumnus wants to buy one, they will pay the replacement cost of the jersey. Amanda made a motion to sell the rest of the old jerseys for \$5.00 each, 2nd by Michelle.

Media report: Everything is going well. If you would like anything to be posted keep sending pictures.

Jody Carrington update: Moved to next meeting.

Team reports:

1. **LTP/U7:** Going well, 1st away game coming up this weekend the kids are excited.
2. **U9:** Home tournament this coming up weekend, there are 20 teams.
3. **U11:** Going well, kids are working hard.
4. **U13:** Going well, lots of skating for the kids and are in tier 4.
5. **U15:** Going well, there have been a couple of injuries and are in tier 3.
6. **U18:** Going well, there have been a lot of kids out with illness and starting the season off with a 3-game weekend and are tier 3 strong.

Old Business:

1. **Jerseys:** In merchandise report.
2. **Ag society fundraiser donation:** Tickets are placed around town, \$5/ticket and the draw will be on snowflake Saturday.
3. **Ref Clinic:** Went well and feedback from everyone is that having the evening clinics worked well and requested to do it again going forward.
4. **Team bank accounts:** All accounts are set up and being used.
5. **Picture day:** The last of the pictures are being taken tonight as there were lots of kids.

New Business:

1. **U11 goalie gear:** The U11 goalie gear in the association needs upgrading (falling apart). Jackie made a motion to buy new goalie gear for U11, 2nd by Cathy. \$500.00 allocated to motion.
2. **Oilers tickets:** 4 tickets were given to the association and will be given away between coaches and managers from a draw, Erin to organize.
3. **Cash calendars:** Will be out soon and will be requested to be back by December 15th. 1 book per player and is a mandatory fundraiser for the association. 110 books are being made.
4. **DMHA drink ware:** There will be DMHA (approximately \$40) mugs/drinkware being made available and maybe a gift merchandise catalogue to come.

Next Meeting: To be announced.

Adjourned: 7:47 p.m.